
International observers of Somaliland’s presidential election congratulate the Somaliland people on 
a peaceful poll and look forward to a positive conclusion to the electoral process 

Following Somaliland’s third presidential election on 13 November 2017, the International Election 
Observation Mission anticipates a moment of change in Somaliland, as President Ahmed Silanyo, in office 
since 2010, steps down after his successor has been declared elected. Most members of the 60-person 
observation mission, funded by the British government and drawing on members from 27 countries, are now 
preparing to leave Somaliland, leaving a small team to observe the declaration of results and the reaction to 
that announcement. 

Chief observer, Dr Michael Walls of the Development Planning Unit (DPU) at University College London 
(UCL) and Somaliland Focus UK, notes: 

“We are pleased to have observed an election which has seen Somaliland show its democratic spirit, and 
we congratulate the National Electoral Commission on a well-run poll. We look forward to the 
announcement of a credible result. Furthermore we call on all parties to urge their supporters to accept the 

http://www.somalilandfocus.org.uk

